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March 17, 2015

Mr. David Dodson

Environmental Compliance Manager
Sheetz, Inc.

5700 Sixth Avenue

Altoona PA 16602

RE: APPROVAL OF SAMPLING REDUCTION REQUEST
Case No. 2003-1758-FR
Sheetz No. 176
3842 Burkittsville Road, Knoxville
Frederick County, Maryland
Facility I.D. No. 1120

Dear Mr. Dodson:

The Oil Control Program recently completed a review of the case file for the above-referenced property,
including the Quarterly Monitoring Report - December 2, 2014. Your consultant requested discontinuance of
annual sampling of the potable wells located at 900, 902, and 908 Rosemont Drive and 840 Jefferson Pike.
Sampling has been conducted at these addresses from 2005 to 2014. All sampling results collected during this
monitoring period have been non-detect for petroleum concentrations.

Based on our review, the Department hereby approves sampling reductions, contingent upon the
following modifications:

1)  The Department approves the request to eliminate annual well sampling at the following residences:
900, 902, and 908 Rosemont Drive and 840 Jefferson Pike.

2)  Continue annual off-site potable well sampling at: 847-A Jefferson Pike; 854 Jefferson Pike; and 3833,
3823, and 3839 Burkittsville Road.

3)  Continue sampling all monitoring wells and tank field monitoring pipes as outlined in the Department’s
correspondence dated July 8, 2014. Samples collected must be analyzed for full-suite volatile organic
compounds (VOCs), including fuel oxygenates and naphthalene, using EPA Method 8260. In a
previous correspondence, the Oil Control Program suspended required sampling of total petroleum
hydrocarbons - diesel and gasoline organics (TPH-DRO and GRO) usng EPA Method 8015B, but
reserved the right to re-activate this requirement in the future.
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If you have any questions, please contact the case manager, Mr. Rob Hill, at 301-665-2857 (email:
rob.hill@maryland.gov) or me at 410-537-3499 (email: susan.bull@maryland.gov).

Sincerely,

2

Susan R. Bull, Western Region Section Head
Remediation and State-Lead Division
Oil Control Program
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cc:  Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Houck (900 Rosemont Dr.)
Mr. George H. Cassutto (902 Rosemont Dr.)
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Lowery (908 Rosemont Dr.)
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Remsburg (840 Jefferson Pike)
Ms. Carianne A. Finch (Environmental Alliance)
Mr. Barry Glotfelty (Frederick County Health Dept.)
Mr. Andrew B. Miller
Mr. Christopher H. Ralston
Mr. Horacio Tablada



